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Liverpool Boys High School 
Newsletter 

This is our final newsletter for the scholastic year.  

In Week 6 Term 4 our students move up a grade.  

That means our students move up a grade during Term 4 2018 rather than the beginning of 2019. 

The current Year 7s → are now Year 8 

The current Year 8s → are now Year 9 

The current Year 9s → are now Year 10 

The current Year 10s → are now College 1 

The current College 1  → are now College 2 

BYOD –  Bring your own device 
From NOW – BYOD is compulsory for year 8 to College 2. A device is a small laptop, tablet or chromebook – 
not a phone! Every student from Year 8 to College 2 is required to bring a device to school every day. 

For more information go to our website:  liverpoolb-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Check out our website! 
We have NEWS, PHOTOS in the GALLERY and New links that are updated all the time. 

Just to name a few: 

• Billy Carts in Mathematics 
• What has been happening in Applied Mathematics 
• RUOK Day 
• College 2 Games Day 
• Multicultural Day 

liverpoolb-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

  
Figure 1 - Our QRCode to the website 
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Mrs Kelly –  
Student Engagement Report 
Drum Group 

We have commenced a new drum group with STARTTs. Boys 
from Year 8 and Year 9 have been enjoying working with 
Martin and Claire from STARTTs. Lately they have been using 
some backing music and percussion instruments along with 
the Arabic drums to produce some fantastic beats. The boys 
are working towards a performance for the school. 
Participating in the drum group promotes creative self-
expression, healthy social interactions and connectivity. This 
creates opportunities for students to demonstrate their 
growth in the General Capabilities with particular emphasis 
on collaboration and communication; practical and 
organisation skill and creativity. Watch this space for news 
on upcoming performance. 

 

 

Maths Support Programs 

Ms Carzo, in Learning Support, has been running some great Maths support groups using the Elementary Maths 
Program with some students in Year 9 and 10. Students are assessed for progress at regular intervals and the 
feedback has been all positive. This program is allowing students to access intensive support for some areas in maths 
where they had fallen behind. The boys have been very enthusiastic and have realised themselves how helpful the 
program has been. For the Year 10 boys, this will be a great help as they enter their HSC Mathematics subjects. 

 

 

Reading Programs 

This year the Learning Support Team trialled a new reading engagement program called Renaissance. Mrs Kelly and 
Ms Page supported reading in Big Picture, a target group in Year 8 and Year 10. The feedback from staff and students 
was great, with boys selected boys and reading several during the term. A survey on reading habits demonstrated 
that boys were well engaged with reading novels, some for the first time in a long time. Some boys heard about the 
program and even self-referred and the great news is that we will be rolling out the program across Year 7 and 8 
next year. 
 

  

Figure 2 - Mrs Kelly 
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Student Engagement Programs 

Last week five Year 10 students and one College 1 student attended their Orientation for Summer School at UTS. 
Boys have chosen focus areas in Engineering and IT; Business; Design and Media. During January, the boys will 
attend a two week Summer School camp that will finish with exhibition and graduation for families and friends to 
attend. The boys will now have their foot in the door with the University and will be included in other programs over 
the next two year. Well done to Jareef Ahmed, David Phan, Jamiel Yasin, William Jong, Yasir Jabbar and Ramsn Elias 
who attended the day.  

 

Figure 3 - UTS Summer School Orientation 

 

We also have two students in Year 10 involved in a work experience program with WorkVentures; several students 
completed some training with Headspace and MTC Australia with the Rock and Water Program and our current Links 
to Learning students will graduate this week. 

 Earlier this term we had some boys attend Children’s Day at Liverpool Hospital to entertain some of the sick kids in 
the Children’s Ward. Thanks to Billy, Cephas and Paul T who did a great job performing to the children and staff at 
Liverpool Hospital. 
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Figure 4 - Paul Tupou singing at the Liverpool Hospital Children’s Day 

 

Mrs Tucker and Mrs Monaghan have struck a deal with Hoxton Industries with a great Return and Earn program that 
will be rolled out by College 1 students in 2019. A focus group of students will assist the rest of the school to be 
responsible for recycling items that will earn money that will go towards the College 2 fundraising for their Picnic and 
Formal costs.  

 

 

Figure 5 - Hoxton Industries representatives with College 2 students for Return and Earn 
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Wellbeing Team 

The Big Day Out went well this term with students attending Rock Climbing at Villawood, Wet & Wild, and Luna Park. 
This day is a celebration of the end of the academic year for students and staff. Formal acknowledgement assemblies 
were also held during the week. It was great to see so many students across Years 7-10 receive certificates for 100% 
attendance, Academic awards, Volunteering, Civics and Citizenship and more. All these awards count towards 
students gaining their Bronze, Silver and Gold Medallions.  

School Leadership at LBHS is being revamped currently and soon we will launch the new framework to students. Mr 
Wallis is taking over this new role. We would like to take this opportunity thank Ms Page who has been steering 
school leadership with the SRC for several years at LBHS. 

 We were also happy to have some of our boys participate in the production of a video to promote Stop Domestic 
Violence, this will been seen on social media platforms during the week of White Ribbon Day. The boys were filmed 
with Liverpool Police and other community workers including the Knafeh Baker boys. There will be an evening event 
held in the Bigge Park on Friday 7th December for Stop Domestic Violence and White Ribbon events will be held on 
Friday 23rd November.  

 

 

 

Figure 6 - Boys involved in the White Ribbon – Stop Domestic Violence with Liverpool City Council and Liverpool Police for Upcoming events and 
video promotion. 

Mrs Kelly 
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Community Report 
Centenary of Armistice Project collaborations   
Armistice Mural Wall  

Liverpool Boys High School collaborated with 
Liverpool council, Liverpool Plaza and artist Cameron 
Wall to create a mural commemorating the 
Centenary of Armistice. Our students did a fantastic 
job working on the mural over 3 nights 1st- 3rd Nov. 
Many of the students hadn’t used spray paint or 
worked on a canvas this big. The mural turned out 
fantastic and has received lots of praise from the Liverpool community. Liverpool Champion also wrote up a great 
article on the project, which can be seen here… https://www.liverpoolchampion.com.au/story/5740210/war-
tribute-touches-youth/  

If you would like to see the mural it is still on display outside Liverpool Plaza, Macquarie Street Liverpool.   

 

 

Figure 8 - The mural in Liverpool Plaza 
 

Digital Installations ‘Visions of Peace’ 

Liverpool Boys High School students also worked with Esem Projects and Liverpool council to create digital 
installations called ‘Visions of Peace’. These installations can be referred to as “vivid with heart”. Our students from 
years 7 - 12 worked to create pieces that represented peace and were then recorded by Esem. These installations 
were then posted on building across Macquarie Street Liverpool every night between 1st Nov and 11th Nov. These 
installations also included images and videos from members of the community who were affected by WW1, many 
sharing their stories and history to commemorate their loved ones. This was an amazing opportunity for students 
and we can’t wait to do something just as creative next year with Liverpool City Council!  

 

Figure 7 - Ms Khoury, Ms Stanton, Ms Hormis 

https://www.liverpoolchampion.com.au/story/5740210/war-tribute-touches-youth/
https://www.liverpoolchampion.com.au/story/5740210/war-tribute-touches-youth/
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Figure 9 - One of the Visions of Peace videos 

 

 

 

Figure 11 - One of the Visions of Peace Installations 

 

Figure 10- The boys working on their Visions of Peace before they 
were recorded 
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Figure 12 - Some of our boys who worked on the Visions of Peace project 

Term 4 School Exhibition and Presentation Day  

Last Tuesday, 13th November, we held our School Exhibition and Presentation Day. We had a great turnout from 
community members, parents and businesses. We had projects on display in the quad, fantastic music performances 
and interesting Big Picture presentations.  

We also had about 50 students receive awards, which is great! We love to see student achievements.  

Thank you to all those who did attend, we appreciate every bit of support we receive!  

 
Figure 13 - Whole School Exhibition in the Quad 

 
Figure 14 - Presentation of awards 
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Mr Williams - 2018 Year 7 Advisor Report 

 
Figure 15 - Mr Williams 

Congratulations Year 7 for getting through your first year 
of high school. It took some time for you to adjust to high 
school life as you may have dropped the ball a few times 
but you definitely knocked it out of the park in the end. 
You completed many projects within year 7 so you should 
be used to Project Based Learning and the work that is 
involved. Keep being creative, collaborative and 
reflective! 
You are in Year 8 now with different subjects and different 
teachers. Don’t forget all the procedures you were taught 
in year 7 and make sure you keep up the good behaviour. 
Ask your teachers for help and make sure you keep talking 
to your parents about your assessments and activities. 
Parents please do not hesitate to contact me, regularly 
look at the school’s Facebook and website page for news. 
Your involvement in you son’s education will ensure his 
success and engagement for the future. 
 
Christopher Williams 

 
How to access Year 7 Reports Online 
Year 7 Reports are viewed online not printed. This will be the same when Year 7 go into Year 8. 

The software is called Review. 

Review is a new assessment and reporting 
program that we are piloting at Liverpool 
Boys High School in conjunction with the 
University of Technology, Sydney. 

Our students know how to access these 
reports. 

1. Ask your son to login this website using 
their school email address 
(username@education.nsw.gov.au) and 
password 

bit.ly/lbhsreview 

2. Sit with your son, read the report and discuss it together.   

Figure 16 - The Review login page 
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Ms Huynh– 2018 Year 8 Advisor Report 
This is a reminder that your son of Year 8 will be moving on into 
Year 9 as of Monday 19th November 2018. This is an exciting 
time for Year 9 as they will start electives! Students will take on 
two electives per semester and students will then change to new 
electives half way through the academic year.  On the 19th 
November your son will be issued with a new timetable.  
 
He will need: 

• 6 Exercise Books: Project A, Project B, Elective 1, Elective 
2, Elective 3, Elective 4. 

• Equipment needed for class: pens, ruler, pencils, eraser 
and calculator.  

• A personal laptop is a compulsory piece of equipment for 
ALL classes as part of BYOD 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the school on (02) 9602 7979.  

Ms Christine Huynh 
 

Ms Devi – 2018 Year 9 Advisor Report 

 
 

Another successful year draws to a close. It is amazing to see how 
much has been achieved by the students in Year 9 and staff of 
LBHS. The achievements extend from academic to sporting. We 
have achieved so much because we work as a team and this is 
one of the greatest strengths of our school. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank all staff for their hard work this year 
with Year 9’s. I would also like to thank all parents and carers for 
their support this academic year. A great deal of what we do in 
school cannot be achieved without you and your co-operation 
and backing. Many thanks and we look forward to working more 
closely with you from 19th of November again. Finally, I would like 

to wish all Year 9’s who are joining us at the start of our new academic year all the very best on their 
journey into Year 10.   

A.Devi 

Figure 17 - Ms Huynh 

Figure 18 - Ms Devi 
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Figure 19 - Year 9 in the kitchen 

 

 

Figure 20 - Bake Off with Year 9 
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Mrs Tucker– 2018 Year 10 Advisor Report 

 
Figure 21 - Mrs Tucker 

From the beach to Luna Park 
From fast and furious to a wonderful world 
From kites to rockets 
From the doctor to the healthy minds 
From smoothies to weights 
From the cold war to creative writes 
From games to I made it 
From colour my world to cooking up a storm 
From the big bang to the fields of dreams 
From TFP to BP 
From hello to goodbye 
From the blue shirt to the white 
It's been fun, now bring on the next stage. 

 

 

 

Yasir Jabbar attended Sydney City 
Council today and spoke to Mr 
Richard Braddish (old LBHS student 
from the 70’s) in the model room.  
 
This room has scale models for 
every building, structure as well as 
vegetation for the whole of the 
CBD.  
 
Thank you Richard for your time 
today.  
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Ms Hallal– 2018 College 1 Advisor Report 
As you are well aware, 2019 is perhaps the most important 
year of schooling for your son. The upcoming terms will be 
challenging and rewarding at the same time, as you and your 
son make important decisions that will determine future 
career paths and study. We plan on making it a memorable 
experience for your son, as he completes his final year of 
schooling.  
 
As the year 12 Advisor, I look forward to another exciting year 
ahead and I hope to make it as memorable as possible.  
Please find below a list of events that will be happening over 
the New Year. More details regarding costing and dates will 
be sent out as we approach each term.  
 

• Chocolate Drive Fundraiser (ongoing)  
• Swimming Carnival BBQ fundraiser (Term 4, 2018)  
• Athletics Carnival BBQ fundraiser  
• Photo Day (Term 1)  
• End of Term excursions (Term 1, 2019 & Term 2, 2019)  
• Disco fundraiser (Term 2 or 3)  
• Careers Expo  
• Bunnings Fundraisers  
• Various school Fundraisers  
• Year Book  
• Graduation (Term 3)  
• Surprise Big Day Out (Term 3)  
• Formal  

 
Permission notes and invitations for all events will be sent home closer to the events. All activities and 
events are subject to the payment of school fees. Should you have any enquiries, please do not hesitate to 
contact me on 9602 7979 or, alternatively, by email: sarah.hallal1@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Kindest Regards,  
 
Ms Sarah Hallal 

Figure 22- Ms Hallal 
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Ms Wilson – 2018 College 2 Advisor Report 
Congratulations on Graduating College 2!  

HSC exams are officially over, and there is now the Formal to 
look forward to at Darling Harbour, Thursday night, week 6.  

They deserve to celebrate. It has been such a big year with 
their final year of high school. They’ve had to face the 
challenges of completing assessment tasks and exams, one 
after another. There are many social and fundraising events 
to support everyone being able to participate in it all. We had 
a fantastic picnic day in week 10 last term to celebrate the 
end of classes, and the teachers played a nice prank on 
College 2. Ask them about where the bus first stopped if you 
want to find out.  

The 2018 Graduation night was a beautiful celebration for everyone with their family and friends, with 
many students receiving extra acknowledgment for their great successes. Congratulations to Andy Thai for 
receiving the inaugural Frank Mosca Award for Outstanding Achievement. Andy received $500 in 
acknowledgement of his dedication and journey through secondary education at Liverpool Boys High 
School. We are very grateful to Frank- an ex student of LBHS-for his commitment to this award over the 
next 5 years. It has been a great honour to be Year Advisor to the class of 2018. They have been a 
remarkable group of young men and I wish them all success in their future lives. 

Jane Wilson 

 
Figure 24 - Surprise Picnic 

 
Figure 25 -  On our way to the surprise picnic 

 

 

Figure 23 - Ms Wilson 
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Figure 26 -  Our College 2 

 
Liverpool Boys HS Sports Info  
Facebook  page 
Have you seen our sports facebook page? It regularly gets updated with sport news and updates! 

@LBHSsportsinfo 
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Movember  
Every Movember our community of Mo Bros and Mo Sistas are doing what they do best. Growing Mo’s.  
 
This event is focused on men's health issues and those affected by it. This includes EVERYONE! Everyone 
has either a friend, father, brother, son or peer who will at one point be affected by various health issues in 
their lives. We need to come together to raise awareness and funds to support the research of particular 
issues such as testicular cancer, prostate cancer and suicide.  
 
Scary Statistics:  
- On average 2500 people in Australia commit suicide per year, 2000 of those are males.  
- For every 2000 males who commit suicide, 60000 men attempt suicide each year. 
 
Please support our LBHS MO BROS!  
https://moteam.co/liverpool-boys-high  
 

 
Figure 27 - Mr Reid is growing his Mo for Movember 

 
Figure 28 - Mr Vamvas is growing his Mo for Movember 

 

 

Figure 29 - Examples of famous Moustaches 

https://moteam.co/liverpool-boys-high
https://moteam.co/liverpool-boys-high
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ADMINISTRATION 
Attention Parents: would you like to be better 
informed of events around the school? 
 
We need your email address! 
The school does not have many email addresses –if you would like to update your son’s contact information please 
email the school with your email address to:  

liverpoolb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

www.facebook.com/LbhsCommunity
/ 
 
 

 

@LiverpoolBoysHS 
 

 
 

 

 

@LiverpoolBoysHS 

 

 

mailto:liverpoolb-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.facebook.com/LbhsCommunity/
http://www.facebook.com/LbhsCommunity/
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